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Notice is hereby given of the  
following meetings:

Council 
Tuesday, 28 August, 4pm

Hearings Panel 
Wednesday, 29 August,  3.30pm

Audit and Risk    
Friday, 31 August, 8.30am

Bluff Community Board    
Monday, 10 September, 7pm 

Community Services 
  Monday, 17 September, 4pm

Regulatory Services    
Tuesday, 18 September, 4pm

Council    
Tuesday, 18 September, 5pm

Infrastructure and Services    
Monday, 24 September, 4pm

Finance and Policy  
Tuesday, 25 September, 4pm

Events  
Friday, 28 September, 9am

Please note that the Child, Youth and 
Family Friendly Committee Meeting to 
be held on Monday 3 September has 
been cancelled. 

The above meetings will be 
held in the Council Chambers / 
Committee Room, First Floor, Civic 
Administration Building, 101 Esk 
Street, Invercargill, except for the 
Bluff Community Board meeting, 
which will be held at the Bluff 
Municipal Chambers, Gore Street, 
Bluff.                          
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Temporary borrowing restrictions 
for Library refurbishment

ILT hotel submissions open

Final days to have your say on 
camping at Stead Street Reserve

ADVERTISEMENT

As changes are made to the Adult’s fiction area during the 
Library refurbishment, the public will need to request any 
books they wish to borrow until Wednesday, August 29.
THERE has been limited access to all the 
collections, currently on the ground floor, while 
they are moved. This move began on August 22.

The Adult’s fiction area will not be accessible to 
the public during this time, which means books 
from this collection can only be borrowed by 
request.

Libraries and Archive Manager Marianne Foster 
said the move began with adult fiction, followed 
by large print, young adult material, graphics, 
audio books, magazines, DVDs and multimedia, 
with children’s collections being the last to move.

“Our staff will be available to retrieve specific 
books for you during this time, however the 
collections may not be available for browsing,” 
Ms Foster said.

Adult non-fiction, biographies, newspapers, and 
computers will still be freely available on the first 
floor. 

Ms Foster said clubs and programmes will 
continue to run during this time, however may be 
in a different location.

Anyone with any questions should ask help desk 
staff.

Meanwhile, this next stage of refurbishment will 
also affect hours of access to the Library building 
via the car parking building. 

At present, the library access doors open before 
8am to allow people to walk through to Dee Street, 
however during this stage of the refurbishment, 
the doors will not open until 9am. 

Dee Street access will be available by exiting 
the orange side door on Level 2 of the car parking 
building, and using the lane between Speights 
Alehouse and Tuatara Backpackers

THE Council has received a 
resource consent application 
from the Invercargill Licensing 
Trust to build a new hotel on the 
corner of Don and Dee Streets.

One element of the application 
is to demolish a Class 2 heritage 
building (the former T & G 
building), along with other 
buildings which do not have a 
heritage classification. The T 
& G building is protected by 

the Invercargill City District 
Plan, but is not on Heritage 
New Zealand Pouhere Taonga’s 
protection list.

Another element of the 
application is to construct and 
operate a new, eight-level hotel 
which will incorporate 80 hotel 
suites, a restaurant, café, bars, 
function spaces, car parking, 
and other guest facilities.

The application has been fully 

notified under the Resource 
Management Act 1991. 

Full notification means that 
anyone may make a submission, 
for or against the proposal. 

Submissions can be made 
using the fillable form, which 
can be found via www.icc.
gov t .nz /pub l ic -documents /
consultation/ 

Submissions need to be lodged 
with the Council by Thursday, 

September 13 at the latest, 
and you must serve a copy of 
your submission  on the ILT 
via the details provided in the 
application. 

If you indicate on your 
submission that you wish to 
be heard, you will be asked if 
you would like to make an oral 
submission at a hearing later 
this year.

AN application has been 
received from the New Zealand 
Motor Caravan Association to 
lease an area of approximately 
5,600m2 of land at Stead Street 
adjacent to the wharf for the 
association’s members to use. 

Part of this land is reclaimed 
infrastructure land and the other 
part is reserve land.

The Management Plan for 
Stead Street does not allow for 

camping on the reserve. 
Policy 3.19 Camping, of the 

Management Plan currently 
states that “camping is not 
permitted on reserves within 
this Management Plan”. 

It is proposed that this policy is 
amended to allow for camping 
specifically at Stead Street 
Reserve within the boundaries 
provided.

The Council is seeking 

feedback from the community 
on this proposal in accordance 
with section 41 of the Reserves 
Act 1977.

Submissions must be made 
by 4pm on Wednesday, August 
29. You can find documents 
relating to the proposal, as 
well as submission forms, via 
Council’s website: www.icc.
gov t .nz /pub l ic -documents /
consultation/

Applications 
for Creative 
and Active 

Community 
Funding are 

open now

Visit www.icc.govt.nz/
community/funding-

awards-grants  
for more details!

ABOVE: Library Assistant Lynette Lockett prepares for the next phase of the library refurbishment.

Deputy Mayor Rebecca Amundsen 
welcomed visiting students and staff from 
Kumagaya Nishi High School to Council 
Chambers earlier this week.

During their seven-night visit to Invercargill, 
the 25 students and two teachers are based 
at James Hargest College and will experience 
plenty of what Southland and Invercargill 
has to offer! 

This year marks 25 years of the sister-
city relationship between Invercargill and 
Kumagaya, Japan.

MUSIC
SCHOLARSHIPS

Apply now!
Applications for the O’Byrne/Jones Memorial 
and the Alex Lindsay Memorial  Scholarships 
are now open.
The O’Byrne/Jones Memorial  Scholarship  
is for Southland students of piano to  
pursue advanced studies and the Alex 
Lindsay Memorial Scholarship is for 
Southland students of music wishing to 
pursue advanced studies (preference for  
a string player).
Information and application forms are 
available from Council’s offices, by phoning 
211 1669 or from www.icc.govt.nz.

APPLICATIONS  
CLOSE AT NOON ON 
Friday, September 28, 
2018


